Dear Members of the Senate Judiciary Committee,

I am writing to urge you to support the passage of HB 2929-A4. Our family needed help when a
family member was facing a mental health excalation and was threatening violence. We contact-
ed the police and they were professional and calming and successfully deescaled the situation.
They took our family member to the hospital. I honor the police men and women who helped our
family that day and therefore believe strongly that the -A4 amendment is necessary to ensure that
the public has access to police disciplinary records and will protect Oregonians from unchecked
police misconduct. Opening these records will stop police departments from protecting unprofes-
sional police that sully the profession.

Access to police disciplinary records is necessary to address and prevent police vio-
lence and other misconduct and is a key component of police reform. Lack of trans-
parency perpetuates a culture of secrecy within police departments that systematically
and pervasively shields police misconduct. It prevents the public from knowing whether
police departments are handling complaints against officers effectively or merely sweep-
ing them under the rug.

Oregon is one of only 9 states that keeps police misconduct records strictly confiden-
tial. This is true whether officers are disciplined or cleared. Judges and juries have no
way of knowing if the arresting and investigating officers have a history of lying, coerc-
ing witnesses, or other transgressions, even in those cases having life-altering conse-
quences.

This lack of transparency creates the potential for wrongful convictions. Because of-
ficer disciplinary records are largely inaccessible to prosecutors, defense attorneys,
judges, and juries, who are charged with assessing innocence and guilt, accused people
risk being wrongly convicted by officers with histories of lying, coercion and other mis-
conduct.

Transparency is key to establishing trust between police and the people they serve.
Without it, effective community policing is impossible.

For all of these reasons, I strongly urge you to shine a light on police misconduct by supporting
HB 2929-A4.

Sincerely,

Helen Dugan Christians



